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He also said that SIDC’s acqui-
sition of Warner Center will pre-
vent layoffs and could entail
additional hiring.

Cora Hoffman, assistant exec-
utive director for UCP, said she
could not discuss the transfer on
UCP employees until they re-
ceive the details at a meeting
scheduled for this afternoon.

The transfer of Warner Center
was only one of several points in
an agreement between UCP and
the state.

UCP will continue operating
the 50-bed Nina Eaton Center on
the grounds of South Beach Psy-
chiatric Center, a 50-bed facility
in the Bronx, and .community

residences throughout the city,
which house a total of 280 pa-
tients. UCP will also provide
programming for Warner Cen-
ter’s adult patients at the Com-
munity Training Center in
Mariners Harbor.

The transfer of the Warner
Center required court approval,
because a court order resulted in
UCP’s acquisition of the facility
in 1977. It was originally part of
SIDC, but in an attempt to
shrink the developmental cen-
ter’s large population, the state
was erdered to find a voluntary
agency to operate Warner Cen-
ter, which consists of seven of
the 53 buildings on the SIDC
campus.

UCP, however, encountered fi-
nancial problems, accumulating
debts of $12.5 million by 1982.
State officials said it was mis-
management; UCP officials said
it was a result of an inadequate
fee schedule established by the
state.
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In July 1982, the state paid off
UCP’s debts. At the same time,
UCP requested higher re-
imbursement rates.

While the state considered
UCP’s rate request, UCP ran up
a new debt of $5 million by 1983.
In October, the agency filed for
Chapter 11 reorganization in US
Bankruptcy Court.

Negotiations between the
state and UCP have been going
on since March, Mrs. Hoffman
said, although they did not begin
in earnest until early December.

The agreement was reached at
the end of last month, and the
past several weeks have been
spent putting the agreement in
writing. The details were an-
nounced yesterday in court.
According to the terms, UCP
has been granted a retroactive

rate hike by the state to allow it

to pay its debts and to balance
its budget.

Mrs. Hoffman said that UCP
will present the settlement to
the Bankruptcy Court next
week. She added that the settle-

ment will assure that all the

agency's creditors will be paid.
However, because the state was
one of UCP’s major creditors, it
will get back some of the money.

In exchange for the rate hike,
UCP agreed to swallow $3 mil-
lion in expenses, for which it was

asking reimbursement from the

state. : )
While UCP officials admitted
regret about returning the

Warner Center patients to state
care, they say there were few
options. ‘

“You have to separate the
emotional and the logical,”
Keith Penman, Warner Center
director, said. ‘“The agency
couldn’t continue the way it has
in the past.”

Walsh said that he welcomed
the addition of Warner Center to
SIDC, even though it increases
SIDC’s population at a time
when the facility is being phased
out.

He explained that having con-
trol over Warner Center patients
will aid in placing them in the
community. Moreover, as SIDC’s
population declines, the state
hopes to shut down the other
buildings and use Warner Center
in the final stages of
deinstitutionalization. '

“From a facilities standpoint,
wedare glad to have it,” Walsh
said. : i




